
 

 
    

Improvements are coming to Kleinburg Village 
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Dear resident and/or business owner,  

 

The City of Vaughan is undertaking important infrastructure improvements within Kleinburg Village, 

including watermain replacement, road reconstruction work and streetscaping improvements. These 

enhancements support the City’s continued commitment to ensuring the long-term sustainability of 

municipal infrastructure.  

 

Construction update 

The Kleinburg Village Improvements project will take place over three phases to minimize disruption. 

The first phase will include watermain replacement work in the following areas: 

• Nashville Road, from Highway 27 to Islington Avenue 

• Islington Avenue, from Nashville Road to Bell Court 

• Islington Avenue, from Kellam Street to Stegman’s Mill Road 

 

This work is scheduled to begin in July 2024 and be completed by the end of 2024. 

 

The second phase of construction will begin in 2025 and include aboveground road work. Phase 3 

will commence in 2026 and will include streetscaping, final road restoration and the installation of new 

cycle paths.  

 

The entire project is anticipated to be completed by fall 2026.  

 

Important reminders  

Garbage pickup will continue as per the City’s waste collection schedule. 
 
Roads will remain open to local traffic throughout construction. Temporary staged traffic diversions 
and pedestrian detours will be required to allow construction activities to proceed in a safe and 
efficient manner. Signage will be in place to guide traffic.  
 



 

 
    

 
Business owners that require assistance in co-ordinating deliveries during construction are reminded 
to please contact the City’s Infrastructure Delivery department.  
 
Business and property owners are reminded that underground systems, such as lawn sprinklers, 
heated driveways, electrical conduits, or landscaping, etc., within City-owned boulevards or property 
limits, may be impacted by the proposed construction work. Removing privately owned underground 
systems in advance of construction, at the owner's expense, is recommended. The City is not 
responsible for any damages that may occur during construction to privately owned items within City 
property limits (Encroachment By-law No. 034-2017). The City appreciates your co-operation and 
patience. 
 
Want to receive updates on the Kleinburg Village Improvements Project? 

Scan the QR code and subscribe to the project mailing list to receive construction updates as the 

project progresses. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
  

Contractor: Rafat General Contractor Inc. 

Contact 
Infrastructure Delivery 
905-832-2281, ext. 8917 
infrastructure.delivery@vaughan.ca 
vaughan.ca/KleinburgVillage 
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